

OUT18/18866

Tim Stuckey
Senior Environmental Assessment Officer
Resource and Energy Assessments
NSW Department of Planning and Environment

tim.stuckey@planning.nsw.gov.au

Dear Mr Stuckey

Boco Rock Wind Project (SSD 09_0103) - Modification 1 EA Exhibition

I refer to your email of 28 November 2018 to the Department of Industry (DoI) in respect to the above matter. Comment has been sought from relevant branches of Lands & Water and Department of Primary Industries. Any further referrals to Department of Industry can be sent by email to landuse.enquiries@dpi.nsw.gov.au.

The department provides the following recommendations for consideration in assessment of the proposal.

Recommendations

- Temporary ancillary infrastructure construction sites should be located away from water courses, and any works on waterfront land should be undertaken in accordance with the Guidelines for Controlled Activities; https://www.industry.nsw.gov.au/water/licensing-trade/approvals/controlled-activities
- Erosion and sediment controls should be addressed in the Contractors Environmental Management Plan.

Yours sincerely

Cassandra Cosgrove
Director Cabinet and Legislation Services
Lands and Water - Strategy and Policy
16 January 2019